
 

 

 

HOLYOKE COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

Minutes of November 24, 2020 

 

The 392nd meeting of the Holyoke Community College Board of Trustees was held on Tuesday, 

November 24, 2020, remotely with Chair Robert W. Gilbert, Jr. presiding. 

 

MEMBERS 

PRESENT 

 

Robert W. Gilbert, Jr., Chair 

Jose Delgado 

Charles Epstein 

Joyanada Gi 

Ted Hebert  

Yolanda Johnson 

Lucy Perez 

Evan Plotkin 

Ivonne Vidal 

Eleanor Williams 

MEMBERS 

ABSENT 

Suzanne Parker 

ALSO 

PRESENT 

Michele Cabral, Karen Desjeans, Veena Dhankher, David Diuilus (O’Connor & 

Drew), Mary Dixey, Amy Dopp, Clara Elliott, Rosemary Fiedler, Curt Foster, 

Christine Gosselin-Miller, Judy Gregoire, Jeff Hayden, Anne Herron, Kim Hicks, 

Mark Hudgik, Tricia Kiefer, Olivia Kynard, Clare Lamontagne, Johanna Lebron, 

Lauren LeClair, Arvard Lingham, Nelson Lopez, Matt Noyes (DHE), Lea 

Occhialini, Melissa Paciulli, Julie Pokela, Kris Ricker Choleva, Michelle Robak, 

JoAnne Rome, Christina Royal, Leah Russell, Narayan Sampath, Shannon 

Sarkisian, Amanda Sbriscia, Laura Schlegel, Mary Shelasky, Linda 

Szalankiewicz, Renee Tastad, Carl Todd, Chris Yurko 

 

CALL TO ORDER Chair Gilbert called the meeting to order at 8:03 a.m. 

 

Roll Call Attendance:  

Trustee Delgado Yes 

Trustee Epstein  Yes 

Trustee Gi  Yes 

Trustee Hebert  Yes 

Trustee Johnson  Yes 

Trustee Perez  Yes 

Trustee Williams Yes 

Chair Gilbert  Yes 

 

Chair Gilbert thanked former Trustee Julie Pokela for her service to the Board 

and the College. 

 

Chair Gilbert welcomed the Board’s newest Trustee, Eleanor Williams, from 

MassMutual Life Insurance Company. 

 



 

 

CONSIDERATION OF 

CONSENT AGENDA 

ITEMS 

Chair Gilbert asked if any consent agenda items needed to be moved to the 

regular agenda. The Nominating Committee’s Motion was moved out for 

discussion.  A motion was made by Trustee Johnson and seconded by Trustee 

Vidal to table the motion. 

 

Roll Call Vote:  

Trustee Delgado Yes 

Trustee Epstein  Yes 

Trustee Gi  Yes 

Trustee Hebert  Yes 

Trustee Johnson  Yes 

Trustee Perez  Yes 

Trustee Vidal  Yes 

Trustee Williams Yes 

Chair Gilbert  Yes 

 

 

Chair Gilbert then read the Consent Agenda Items and asked for a motion to 

approve those items 

 

• Consideration of Minutes Board of Trustee Meeting of October 27, 

2020 

• Report of Personnel Actions November 2020 

• To empower the President of the College to approve all personnel 

actions prior to the next meeting. 

• Cancellation of the Board of Trustees December 22, 2020 meeting 

• Committee Reports 

• Advocacy 

• By-Laws and Governance 

• Equity 

• Presidential Evaluation 

• Strategic Planning 

 

A motion was made by Trustee Vidal and seconded by Trustee Perez to approve 

the Consent Agenda. 

 

Roll Call Vote:  

Trustee Delgado Yes 

Trustee Epstein  Yes 

Trustee Gi  Yes 

Trustee Hebert  Yes 

Trustee Johnson  Yes 

Trustee Perez  Yes 

Trustee Vidal  Yes 

Trustee Williams Yes 

Chair Gilbert  Yes 

 



 

 

AUDIT & FINANCE 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

Finance Committee Report presented by Narayan Sampath, Vice President of 

Administration & Finance.  Guest David Diuilus from O’Connor & Drew 

provided the Board an overview of the required communication, and the clean 

report results from the audit. 

 

• FY 2020 Audited Financial Statements 

 

A motion was made by Trustee Perez and seconded by Trustee Epstein to accept 

the FY 20 audited financial statements as presented. 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

Trustee Delgado Yes 

Trustee Epstein  Yes 

Trustee Gi  Yes 

Trustee Hebert  Yes 

Trustee Johnson  Yes 

Trustee Perez  Yes 

Trustee Vidal  Yes 

Trustee Williams Yes 

Chair Gilbert  Yes 

 

Chair Gilbert thanked Vice President Sampath and Interim Comptroller Foster 

for their hard work with their team in providing us a clean audit.  

 

CHAIR’S REMARKS • During the month of November, Chair Gilbert met with the President 

Royal, Amanda Sbrisicia and HCC Foundation’s new Board Chair, Cory 

Murphy to discuss relationship building.  He appointed Ted Hebert and 

Evan Plotkin to the Foundation Board for information sharing. 

• Chair Gilbert met with the Audit & Finance Committee. 

• Chair Gilbert met with the Nominating Committee. 

• Chair Gilbert met with the Bylaws & Governance Committee.  A draft 

copy of the Bylaws will be available by the end of December for review 

and approval at the January meeting. 

• Chair Gilbert has been meeting with President Royal virtually at least 

once a week. 

• As a reminder, all Trustees must complete state-mandated Trustee 

Training by November 2021. 

• Chair Gilbert asked that all Committee Chairs to provide input to the 

Board’s recording secretary in advance of the agenda for each Board 

meeting. 

• Chair Gilbert thanked the College’s trustees, faculty and staff for the hard 

work this past year. 

 

Trustee Plotkin joined meeting at 8:22 am and apologized for his tardiness. 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT Sabbatical Report – Professor Fred Cooksey: 

Professor Cooksey provided the Trustees an overview of his sabbatical 

work in revising his book, Quick and Dirty – A Compact Guide to 

Writing.  All Trustees were offered a free copy.  This is the fifth edition 

of his book to help students be more efficient in English.   

 



 

 

Marketing Update – presented by JoAnne Rome, Director of Marketing & 

Communications: 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Other Updates –  

• The HCC Foundation established the Moira Maguire Fund for Student 

Success.  The fund will focus on providing students with emergency 

school supplies.  Over time as the fund grows to an endowed level, a 

portion of the fund is intended on the College’s focus on addressing the 

child care barrier that our students face. 

• President Royal announced Tricia Kiefer as Interim Dean of Social 

Sciences, Business and Integrative Learning. 

• The College Affairs Committee has proposed four different scenarios for 

the 2021 Commencement: 

➢ Smaller graduation ceremonies by academic division or meta-

major categories held outside at on campus at HCC; 

➢ Limited ceremony at MassMutual; 

➢ Drive-through ceremony; or 

➢ Fully online ceremony. 

The college held a Town Hall on November 23, 2020 to solicit feedback 

from staff and faculty on the commencement options.  The next step will 

be for the college to solicit feedback from students as well.  The 

comprehensive spreadsheet from the College Affairs Committee will be 

shared with the Trustees. 

 

• The President and Cabinet are evaluating interim positions across the 

college, with one of the following actions: 

➢ Forego search process – direct appointment 

➢ Initiate search process 

➢ Extend interim period with further review. 

 

NOMINATING 

COMMITTEE 

 

Update provided by Committee Chair Trustee Johnson: 

 

The Committee would like to put forth Trustee Ivonne Vidal for the position of 

Secretary. 

 

A motion was made to accept Trustee Ivonne Vidal for the position of Secretary 

by Trustee Perez and seconded by Trustee Plotkin to approve the nomination of 

Trustee Vidal for Board Secretary. 

 



 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

Trustee Delgado Yes 

Trustee Epstein  Yes 

Trustee Gi  Yes 

Trustee Hebert  Yes 

Trustee Johnson  Yes 

Trustee Perez  Yes 

Trustee Plotkin  Yes 

Trustee Vidal  Yes 

Trustee Williams Yes 

Chair Gilbert  Yes 

 

ADJOURNMENT On a motion by Trustee Johnson and seconded by Trustee Perez it was VOTED 

to adjourn today’s meeting. 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

Trustee Delgado Yes 

Trustee Epstein  Yes 

Trustee Gi  Yes 

Trustee Hebert  Yes 

Trustee Johnson  Yes 

Trustee Perez  Yes 

Trustee Plotkin  Yes 

Trustee Vidal  Yes 

Trustee Williams Yes 

Chair Gilbert  Yes 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:23 am. 

 

      

        Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

   Karen Desjeans, Recording Secretary  

        Board of Trustees 

 

 

 

 

Approved: Robert W. Gilbert, Jr., Chair, January 26, 2021 


